





[bookmark: _GoBack]COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE	:	May 19, 2018
	
TO	:	Milwaukee County Board Chairman Theodore Lipscomb Sr.

FROM	:	Charles Wikenhauser, Director, Zoological Department
	
SUBJECT:		Agreement with Sean Kenney Design Incorporated for a Temporary LEGO 
		Exhibit in 2021

			Request
The Zoo Director requests authorization to execute an agreement with Sean Kenney Design Incorporated for a LEGO special exhibit for the 2021 season.  The exhibit will be placed in the Otto Bochert Family Special Exhibits Building and be open to visitors from Memorial Day weekend through Labor Day of 2021 and will feature 26 wildlife LEGO sculptures.

Background
File No. 17-226 was approved in March of 2017 authorizing the Zoo Director to enter into an agreement with Sean Kenney Design for a LEGO exhibit for the 2018 season.  That contract was never executed due to the delays in completing the exhibit pieces.  The exhibit is now complete and the Zoo is interested in securing the popular exhibit for the 2021 season.

The Zoo will pay a deposit of $60,000 in 2018 with the remaining rental cost of $240,000 to be paid in 2021. An additional charge of $20,000 is estimated for shipping costs.

Early approval of the exhibit is needed now so that the exhibit can be reserved.  A preliminary expenditure and revenue budget is attached for 2021 and the final budget will be included in the Zoo’s 2021 Budget Request.

Recommendation
It is recommended that the Zoo Director or his designee be authorized to execute an exhibition agreement with Sean Kenney Design Incorporated in 2018 for presentation of a LEGO Exhibit in 2021.



_________________________________________
Charles Wikenhauser 	
Director, Zoological Department 

Attachments: 4

cc:		County Executive Chris Abele
		Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive
		Scott Manske. Comptroller
		Supv. Jason Haas, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environmental Committee
		Supv. Sheldon Wasserman, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy and Environmental 
		  Committee
		Supv. James Schmitt, Chair, Finance and Audit Committee
		Supv. Willie Johnson Jr., Vice-Chair, Finance and Audit Committee
		Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
		Joseph Lamers, Director of Performance, Strategy & Budget, DAS
		Steve Cady, Research and Policy Director, Comptroller’s Office
		Erica Hayden, Research Analyst, Comptroller’s Office
		Kelsey Evans, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee Coordinator
		Shanin Brown, Finance and Audit Committee Coordinator
		Jeremy Lucas, Budget and Management Analyst, DAS
		Vera Westphal, Deputy Zoo Director (Administration/Finance/Operations)
Laura Pedriani, Director of Communications and Marketing



